
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
SEPTEMBER 30, 2019
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on September 30, 2019.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Dieffenbach, Larry Seibert, Donald Wilver, Jr. and Solicitor Peter Matson.  
The minutes of the July 23, 2019 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver.
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated September 29, 2019 the same totaling $79,032.50.  
NEW BUSINESS
A motion was made by Mr. Dieffenbach and seconded by Mr. Seibert to appoint Elaine Koveleskie as Township Secretary at a pay rate of $17.00/hr.  The board voted unanimously to approve the appointment.  

Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to adopt Township Ordinance #62, regulating obstructions and nuisances on public roads.  
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors approved the bid to provide salt/deicing material to American Rock Salt.  The bids submitted were as follows:


American Rock Salt

$83.00 / Ton


Cargill



$89.31 / Ton

Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver the Board of Supervisors voted to award the contract for Road Base Repairs as outlined in the bid packet to New Enterprise Stone and Lime.  The bids submitted were as follows:


Fairchild Brothers

$136,113.70

New Enterprise Stone 
$  94,538.00


HRI



$152,295.00

Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver the Board of Supervisors approved the Land Subdivision Plan add-on submitted for Camden J. Scampone/Debra C. Beiber, Parcel #014-063-0111.10000
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver the Board of Supervisors approved Resolution No. 19-05 extending the term of existence of the Municipal Authority of White Deer Township for an additional term of fifty (50) years.
Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert the Board of Supervisors approved Resolution No. 19-06 to authorize the three Township Supervisors and the Township Secretary to receive taxpayer information and reports from the tax collection service provided by Berkheimer Associates.  
Following a motion by Mr. Dieffenbach and second by Mr. Seibert the Board of Supervisors approved Mr. Wilver to seek pricing on new office furniture and make a purchase as necessary.  

Mr. Seibert indicated he has been approached by representatives of the West Milton Park board asking if the Township would consider some role in maintaining the park.  After discussion the Board indicated support for further discussion if the Park would agree to transfer ownership and control of the Park to the Township.  Mr. Seibert will follow-up with the Park to determine their level of interest in moving forward.

PUBLIC COMMENT:   
Mr. Charles Axman reviewed a preliminary plan design for a 60-lot subdivision by Art Keister Silver Moon Hills Development to be located in West Milton.  Options regarding access to the development from Milroy road were discussed as well as drilling of wells and public sewer access.  Mr. Axman indicated further hydrology study work is being completed as well as a revised traffic study.  Formal plans will soon be submitted to the township Planning Commission.

Ms. Staci Richards addressed the board as candidate in the General Election for Union County Commissioner.  Ms. Richards provided the board with a brief background summary and thoughts about her position as commissioner if elected.

Mr. Jeffrey Reber who is running for a seat as Union County Commissioner addressed the board, introducing himself and shared some of his thoughts about needs in the county.

OLD BUSINESS
In follow-up to a discussion last month related to Faith Chapel United Methodist Church on the White Deer Pike, requesting assistance with placement of signs for various church functions at the White Deer Pike and old Rt. 15 intersection.  PENN DOT will not allow any placards to be placed in their right-of-way unless the township assumes liability for any issues arising from the placement in the state right-of-way.  Mr. Seibert discussed the liability with the township insurance provider who indicated they would not cover the liability under the township policy and suggested the township not assume that liability.  Mr. Dieffenbach will follow-up with Mr. Golfieri who made the request.
PLANNING AND ZONING COMMENT:   

None

SOLICITOR COMMENT:
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENT:
None
There being no further business, adjournment was moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert with unanimous approval by the Supervisors.
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Secretary

“All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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